August 27, 2005
Dear Parent(s), 

According to my records you have a child(ren) who will be in grade  6-8. As you may know, we have confirmation class here at our congregation for students in grades 6-8. To help answer questions that you may have and also so that I can properly assist you in the responsibility of preparing your child for confirmation, I would like to meet with the parents of students in grades 6-8. 

I like to approach the confirmation instruction of your child as that of a partnership. Vicar Rogas and I are here to be  partners as we help you to carry out your God-given responsibility to instruct your child in the truths of God’s Word especially the Six Chief Parts of the Catechism:  The 10 Commandments, The Apostle’s Creed, the Sacrament of Baptism, The Sacrament of Lord’s Supper, the Ministry of the Keys and Confession and the Lord’s Prayer. 

We both want what is best for the young souls that have been entrusted to our care. We want them to grow in their faith and their love for the Savior. We want them to publicly confess that faith before our congregation and to be received as communicant members. 

With those thoughts in mind, I am once again planning on meeting with the parents of confirmation aged students. This meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, August 31st at 6:30 p.m. As you know this has been in the bulletin and the newsletters for the past several weeks. Your child(ren) are not required to attend the meeting with you but they may certainly come if you wish. The meeting should be completed by 7:30 p.m. 
The meeting will have several purposes:

1. The opportunity for me to get to know how we can help each other to be “partners” in preparing your child for the confirmation rite.
2. The chance for you to meet the parents of other confirmation students.

3. To possibly determine what Sunday next spring (late April or early May) the 8th grade parents would like to have confirmation (so please try and check your calendars with other activities you know may be happening) – I will meet with 8th grade parents after the meeting to discuss possible dates. 
4. To share with you what our confirmation course is all about and what we will expect from the students. 

5. To discuss any questions or concerns you may have as parent(s). 
The normally scheduled time for class will be Wednesday nights from 6:30-8:00PM and during Lent from 5:00-6:30PM.
For all these reasons, I hope you, as parents, will be able to attend this meeting. If you can’t, please let me know right away so that I can set up a time to meet with you privately to go over several important items. The first confirmation class will be held on Wednesday, September 7th at 6:30PM. 

As far as materials go, Vicar and I are still reviewing some possible options for teaching the class this year. One option might include a workbook called “Confirmed in the Faith.” It was written by Pastors David Valleskey and Forrest Bivens – two men who have served on the Wisconsin Lutheran Seminary Faculty. This series would be a part the 3-year rotation that permits us to cover all the parts of the catechism each year but not in the same way each year. 

If I order materials the cost would be no more than $10 and I will let you know. 

Other items that are needed for class include the following:

1. Luther’s Small Catechism – We will be using the one that Prof. David Kuske authored – It has a Blue Cover. I will order it for those who need it. The cost is $16. (This is the catechism that was used last year for class). I should have enough of these on hand for those who need one. Payment can be made to Our Savior Lutheran Church. We ask that you have this paid for by the end of September. If that is a difficulty for someone, please let me know. 

2. A NIV Bible

3. 3x5 Index Cards (you can start with 100). You might also consider a recipe box for them to keep those cards in

4. A 3-ring binder and loose notebook paper that they can use for taking notes. They may also use a spiral bound notebook but would still need to have a 3ring binder. 

5. Something with which to write. 

I have enclosed a form requesting biographical information that you can complete and bring with you when you attend the meeting (or when I come to visit with you if you cannot attend the meeting). I think it is self explanatory but if you have questions, please let me know. 

Vicar and I look forward to assisting you this year in preparing your child for confirmation! 

If you have any questions, please let me know. 

In Christ, 

Pastor Ken Brokmeier 
Enclosure: Biographical Information Form

